Massachusetts State College Athletic Conference Meeting

Wednesday, September 16, 2009

Foster Room, Worcester State College, Worcester, Massachusetts

Present:  Angela Baumann (Commissioner); Dick Lenfest (Westfield); Sue Lauder, Michelle Walsh (Fitchburg); Sue Chapman, John Meany, Karen Tessmer (Worcester); Tom Kelley, Carey Eggen (Framingham); Dot Houston, Timothy Jay (MCLA); Tim Shea, Jason Doviak (Salem); John Harper, Mike Storey (Bridgewater); Bob Corradi (Massachusetts Maritime)

The meeting was called to order at 10:15 a.m.

Massachusetts Maritime was thanked for hosting the May Meeting.

Conference budget was reviewed and discussed.  The convention meal will be amended to the budget and account 7201 will be adjusted accordingly.  Budget approved 6-1-1, Motion Corradi, Shea second (Worcester no, Bridgewater abstain).

Meeting of May 2009 minutes were amended to read “Worth Softball and Diamond Baseball contracts to expire in 2014.”  Vote 8-0 to approve, Motion Shea, Lauder second.
President’s Report:  Secondary violations for the 2008-09 Academic Year were reported by Massachusetts Maritime, Worcester, Bridgewater and Fitchburg.

Commissioner’s Report:  By-Laws and Constitution updates approved.  Vote 8-0, Motion Lenfest, Shea second.  

The membership defined a member as a voting member.  Motions will only be allowed to be brought forth by a voting member or if absent their designee. 

Motion Corradi, second Kelley to fully fund FARA, SWA and VP monies for NCAA Convention through the next NCAA Strategic Initiative Grant rotation but to split compliance three ways.  Vote 8-0.  
Clarification of the 24 Credit Rule was referred back to the Eligibility Committee.

SMA Presentation:  Presentation made by SMA on licensing, branding and royalties.  Conference will pursue information for a conference initiative.
Hardship Waivers were discussed.  Taylor Murkland, Bridgewater Women’s Basketball approved, Mariella Roma Fitchburg Field Hockey approved, Casey Baker MCLA soccer 24 credit waiver approved.

Westfield will host MASCAC Cross Country championship October 24th, Keene to host Alliance Championship October 31st.  Budget for cross country and track & field championship same—Commissioner Baumann and Little East Commissioner Harper have met with a subcommittee to develop recommendations which were discussed.  Salem to drop track & field 2010-2011, no points awarded for Smith Cup standings for indoor track and field starting 2010-2011.  Howard C. Smith Cup Points will continue to be awarded for outdoor track and cross country.  Vote 5-0-3 to continue MASCAC Indoor Track & Field Championship, Motion Lenfest, Second Kelley (Framingham State, MCLA and Massachusetts Maritime abstained).  Discussion ensued on attempting to find affiliates to restore indoor track & field to five teams.

Summer Reports:  Commissioner Baumann thanked Media Relations Director Jim Seavey for assistance with Annual Report.  Championships Manual, coach’s conference call schedule and Annual Report were handed out.  Fall Coaches have been sent an e-mail updating them on the conference.  SID’s are providing Jim with updates for Internal Directory and on-line directory.  This will be sent out via e-mail to members.  Championships went well in 2008-09.  New all-conference voting system went well—if school missed conference call, no vote will be cast or recorded for that school.
Media Relations Update:  Commissioner Baumann reported that Presto Sports is working on a new re-design for MASCAC site that will be launched shortly.  Commissioner reviewed new features of the website including a new Media Center for conference sports will be introduced as part of web re-design.  Traffic continues to grow on site in past year.  Enhancements will continue for conference championships (programs, previews, other media exposure, etc.).

The committee and commissioner were thanked for their time and effort in putting together the volleyball scheduling proposals.  The goal of the new schedules were to reduce travel costs by traveling soccer with volleyball and standardize the schedule length.  The proposed volleyball schedules were discussed.  Concerns were expressed over the additional non-conference games which would need to be played midweek and the lost class time and the possible increased costs for some members.  Membership asked to return to their colleges to explore actual savings and to discuss as an agenda item at the December 2 Meeting for the 2011-2012 schedule.  The MASCAC will keep the 2010-2011 as approved in May 2008.

Howard C. Smith Scoring motion was adopted “for the 2009-2010 academic year the proposed Howard C. Smith Cup Scoring system will be adopted as presented.  The scoring will be evaluated in May 2010”.  Vote 7-0-1 Motion Harper Shea second (Mass Maritime abstain)

The membership requested a 40th Anniversary Subcommittee be convened to develop details of celebration and return with a proposal at the December Meeting.

Membership was supportive of proposed emergency plan for the H1N1 Virus.  The Commissioner will make the emergency action plan applicable for cancellation, simplify and send out to membership.

The webcasting numbers have grown tremendously.  There were 139 viewers for one event and viewers from as far as Florida and Mexico are watching the MASCAC.  MCLA will be webcasting this winter.

The MASCAC Legislation has been successfully co-sponsored as one of two membership sponsored proposals out of fifteen.  This legislation would apply the two year nonparticipation exception to disciplinary transfers just as it applies to all transfers.

All Conference Awards and regular season champion awards have been ordered and artwork is complete.

Wood versus Metal bat debate was discussed and the membership requested the Commissioner to discuss it with other New England Commissioners.
New Business

Academic Reporting is one of the three items being stressed from the white papers.  The other two discussed are Presidential Involvement and Identity.  The NCAA will be coming forth at convention with academic reporting as a discussion item and eventually a pilot study.   It is premature to know direction but it will be vastly different from DI and DII reporting.  Concern was expressed about change in the DIII mission statement requiring a 2/3 majority for certain issues.

NCAA Sportsmanship program was presented and the MASCAC has signed on for another year.  Members were reminded to implement Fan Education, Game Management and Policy Enforcement.  Members were reminded to forward a list of MASCAC SAAC members to the Commissioner by September 29.  There will be a call October 14 and a November 15 meeting in conjunction with the Diversity training.  Grant funds have been allocated to support the sportsmanship efforts.  Banners and or t-shirts may follow after SAAC Meetings.

The MASCAC has been awarded a Diversity Grant.  A speaker will come on November 15 to MCLA.  The conference will need to house the speaker.  This opportunity will be opened up to the membership for participation.

MASCAC Gear was disseminated and obtained at no cost to membership.  The Turfer gear was traded as a part of the conference agreement.  The decals were also a result of a trade arrangement with a sign company.

Fitchburg, Worcester and Westfield met to discuss fees.  The MIAA was discussed and members did not want to convene they preferred to pursue the MIAA on an individual perspective.
Members are using Twitter to post headlines, scores and information from their websites.

Adjourn at 2:32 p.m.
